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Parent-Teacher Meetings:  An opportunity to meet your class teacher will be given to all parents on Wednesday 16th November commencing at 2p.m. and finishing at 4p.m. This will take place in the school hall and all will be given allocated times this week. If you are unavailable to attend or unable to meet a teacher within this timeframe and need to discuss an urgent matter, please contact the relevant teacher to make an alternative appointment, at a later stage.  All children will finish school at 2 p.m. on that day.  Afterschool service will still be available.
Retirement of Church Sacristan:  Mrs. Maud Ellis has retired as the local sacristan and The Pastoral Council in Ballywilliam are having a small function to acknowledge her tremendous contribution for nearly 50 years to Ballywilliam Church. On Sunday 20th November, mass at 11a.m. will be concelebrated by Bishop Willie Walsh, followed by a presentation and celebration in the school hall. The school children have been asked to partake in the choir singing and to this end, we would appreciate as many children as possible partaking. Please let us know if your child will not be available. 

Feast of The Immaculate Conception:  Mass on Thursday 8th December, in honour of Our Lady will be at 9.15a.m.  Also 7p.m. on the same date, will be The Christmas Carol Service. All are invited to attend. A raffle will be held on the night, so spot prizes would be appreciated.

Senior School Band Competition:  Children from 3rd-6th classes will have the chance to join in a new musical performance competition, organised by Nenagh C.B.S. in Nenagh C.B.S. hall on Friday 9th December, at 7.30p.m. All children currently learning music with Ned Kelly will upon audition be eligible to join the school band, playing two rehearsed pieces. All are welcome to attend.
Annual Street Collection and Carol Singing:   All parents are requested to support our annual fundraiser by manning a collection point for a short while on Monday 19th December from 9a.m. -5p.m. This is a fun event for the children and a sociable occasion for the parents, so once again we trust that you will inform the teachers of when you will be available on that day.

Beauty and The Beast Pantomime:  Infant classes will attend this show in U.L. on the 21st of December. Details will follow sooner to the date.

Christmas Annuals:  Anyone who wishes to purchase a Christmas annual at €2 each, please place your orders with your class teacher.

Winners All: Well done to our great athletes, who excelled in Thurles in September and also The Duharra Camogie Team who are flying the flag high for our parish.

Thanks:  We are extremely grateful to all our parishioners for such generous donations of recycled clothes. The recent collection realised 600kg. Another collection will be announced in the New Year.
School closure:  The school will close at 12.30pm on Thursday 22nd December and reopen on Monday 9th January 2017. Bainigí sult as na laethanta saoire agus athbhliain faoi mhaise daoibh go léir!

